
Motivating the de-motivated
When most of us look for motivational tips and techniques, we're out to motivate
the de-motivated.

It might be ourselves, or it might be somebody else -- a sales staff, a group of
teachers, a family, or a company -- but whoever it may be, it's often a difficult job
to take on. This is particularly apparent in today's economy, when it's pretty easy
to find a demoralized staff, wary of budget cuts, layoffs, and smaller resources.

It'd be nice if we could pull out our favorite drill, bore a hole in somebody's head,
and pour in a healthy supply of motivation, but that's not about to happen.

So...what's a leader to do?

First off, you must motivate yourself. A depressed leader isn't going to motivate
anyone -- or at least not in the right way.

Second, you're going to have to address the issues facing the group, in a
reasonable way. They're no dummies -- they probably know more about the
challenges facing them than you ever will. This is a good time for a strategy
meeting -- and as the leader, you're going to have to listen to what they have to
say. It's a poor general who doesn't listen to his troops.

Bad times don't have to drag an organization down. Bad times are often an
excuse to encourage necessary change.

Third, you've got to get rid of the "time-wasting" stuff that doesn't contribute. Bad
companies can often be spotted by the day-long meetings they have. Keep your
meetings short, focused, and to the point. Meetings that lack agendas and
organization often decompose into "pity parties," where everyone just complains.
Get rid of not only the long meetings, but also other time-wasters.

Fourth, give yourself or your staff new tools to use. If you have the budget, add
some training, such as video presentations or audio programs. Start an audio
library that your staff can check out to improve their skills. Digest the business
press such as The Wall Street Journal, and see what other companies are doing.
One of the biggest problems facing many companies today is that they are
attempting to address today's problems with yesterday's tools. Let's face it:
buggy whips were nice, but they're just not what you need to drive your Jaguar.
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Fifth, center your staff and yourself on your goals. You've no doubt heard the
mantra "work smarter, not harder;" although that's important, it's also important to
work harder. Hard work can make a real difference.

Sixth, you need to institute a program of self-motivation. In other words, you've
got to help your staff (or yourself) learn to keep themselves "up." So many times,
workers will wait for their leaders to "motivate them." While it's important to have
quality leadership, and every leader should pay attention to motivation, it's no
substitute for making the necessary step to keep yourself motivated from within.

How do you stay motivated? You keep your goals in mind. You train yourself to
better achieve your goals. You learn new things, and redefine yourself to become
better.

How do you motivate the de-motivated? You give them a chance to change, help
them develop goals, provide new educational opportunities for them, get rid of
the useless stuff that bogs them down, and then give them a slight push to help
them with personal motivation.
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